JH/HS Safe School/Healthy & Fit Committee
2022-2023
8/30/22
Discussion Items:
1) Security drills (To date: Fire, Security, Tornado (9/6/22)
2} Covid Update
3) Human Trafficking/Suicide Prevention/ Bullying- (Character Strong)
4) Controlled access d.oors/ Surveillance cameras
5) PM duty teachers for shuttle bus elementary students
6) School Lunch and Breakfast — |

DenA-
Beena Pitchford — Child Nut|t|on

Tiffany Copeland - Gu1

Bobby Odam - Admin :

Holly Lewis — Admin

Abbie Savage — HS Student & éﬂ A mﬁ&

Briar Anglin — HS Student g HWRIT, qugﬁ,g ;

Haddon Guthrie — MS$ Student Mﬂ_ﬂﬁﬂﬂ,
|

Becky Steelman — MS Teacher

Stacy Hunter — HS/MS Parent mj ' {
Dot fil T e B




MINUTES

The JH/HS Safe School/Healthy & Fit Committee met on August 30, 2022 at 9:50 a.m. in the High School
Conference Room.

Mr. Bobby Odam called the meeting to order.

Committee members present were: Dena Pitchford (Child Nutrition); Tiffany Copeland (Guidance
Counselor); Bobby Odam (Administration); Holly Lewis (Administration) Abbie Savage (HS Student); Briar
Anglin (HS Student); Haddon Guthrie (MS Student); Phoebe Guthrie (MS Student); Scott Guthrie (HS

Teacher/Bus Driver); Becky Steelman (MS Teacher); Stacy Hunter (HS/MS Parent) and Daniel Fulton
(Amber Police Officer).

The first item discussed was the Fire, Security and Tornado Drills. Daniel Fulton gave a short

presentation on how important it is for the Police Department to be involved in the School and School
activities.

Mr. Bobby Odam gave an update on the COVID situation and how important it is to be aware of student
and employee distance and sanitizing of the school.

Ms. Holly Lewis and Ms. Tiffany Copeland addressed the topics of Human Trafficking/Suicide
Prevention/Bullying and the Character Strong program being implemented.

Mr. Bobby Odam discussed the controlled access doors and surveillance cameras.

Mr. Bobby Odam also spoke about the PM duty of teachers and for the shuttle of the elementary
students.

Ms. Dena Pitchford explained why a good breakfast for students is important for the students to
concentrate on their studies. She also explained that OPAA! Offers 3 choices for lunch including a full
salad bar and students are required to fulfill the requirements of 3 items when taking a plate.

Ms. Holly Lewis made the motion to adjourn and seconded by Ms. Tiffany Copeland. Meeting was
adjourned at 10:35 a.m..



